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English translation for information purposes only. In the event 
of discrepancies between the English and the Spanish version, 
the Spanish version shall prevail. 

 

 

In accordance with article 227 of the Consolidated Text of the Securities Market Act 
FERROVIAL, S.A. ("FERROVIAL" or the "Company") hereby announces the following 
 

 
OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION 

 

 

 
Reference is made to the communication of inside information made on 18 February 

2022 (registration number 1,302). 
 
Ferrovial (through its Airports division) and The Carlyle Global Infrastructure Fund have 

reached an agreement for the acquisition by the former of 96% of the company 
through which The Carlyle Global Infrastructure Fund holds a 51% stake in the 
concessionaire appointed to design, build and operate until year 2060 the new 
Terminal 1 at JFK International Airport in New York (which includes former Terminals 

1, 2 and 3 of this airport). 
  
The completion of the transaction is subject to certain conditions precedent.  

 
Ferrovial’s investment would amount to 1.14 billion US dollars. 
  

A conference call with investors and analysts will be held on 9 June 2022 at 6 p.m. 
CEST to provide further details of the transaction. The event may be followed through 
the Internet (webcast). Access codes will be made available on the website of the 

Company (www.ferrovial.com). 
 

 

 
Madrid, 6 June 2022. 

 

 
Santiago Ortiz Vaamonde 

Secretary of the Board of Directors of Ferrovial, S.A. 

 


